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COMMON PATHWAYS * 

By Reverend Linda Simmons 

Bells and Belongings 

December 18th was the 200th anniversary of 

the ringing of the Portuguese Bell housed in 

The Meeting House tower. Libby Oldham 

compiled and annotated a scrapbook, The 

Tale of the Bell in the Unitarian Universalist 

Meeting House. Paul Stewart digitally pro-

duced it. It is a work of great love and devo-

tion and a rhapsodic read. I marveled turn-

ing page after page at the lore, the collision 

of fiction and fact, the marvel and the muse 

that our bell has been.  

 

One of my favorite parts of the book is a 

chapter of Nantucket Scraps by Jane G. 

Austen written in 1883 about the bell. Austen 

writes that the bell:  

was rung for the first time on Dec. 18, 1815, in honor 

of the birth of the infant son of some island mag-

nate…and remained silent on December 25th when 

all of Christendom was rejoicing over the birth of the 

Babe of Bethlehem… 

[O]ne of the great men of Nantucket replied, 

“Well, I don’t see that what happened in Judea a 

couple of thousand years ago has much to do with 

Nantucket. 

 

I understand what this man of Nantucket meant. No matter what is happening in 

the world, what is happening right here and now, in our homes, our lives, our rela-

tionships, rings the most true. And yet the question remains: How do we connect 

what is happening right here and now with each of us-to the world around us so 

that we might know that we are not alone and that we are deeply accountable 

to and for each other? 

 

The New Year is upon us. How will we carry the belongings of our lives, the things 

we carry, into this year? Can some of these that turn us inward-loneliness, fear of 

death, illness, loss, financial fragility, anger, helplessness- bring us closer to each 

other, make the island a more just place, and serve the world?  

 

These are our questions. The answers we dance in this, our faith-filled community, 

graced with the melody of a bell through which the past can still be heard and a 

future that is rung out, a promise that only we can write the words of together. 
 
*Nantucket is full of common pathways, some known by many, others known only by a few. Our Meeting House brings us together, 

traveling over many pathways, some common, some not, as we learn to walk with each other even when the ways are unfamiliar and un-
marked.  

JOIN US AT 10:45 A.M. 
EVERY SUNDAY 

 
Sunday, Jan. 3 
“Ancestors, New 

Years and Promises” 
Rev. Linda Simmons 

Hendrix Hall 
 

Sunday, Jan. 10 
“Liberté, Égalité,  

Fraternité” 
Rev. Linda Simmons 

Hendrix Hall 
 

Sunday, Jan. 17 
“What is Wrong with 
Organized Religion?”  

Guest Speaker Bill 
Steelman  

Hendrix Hall 
 

Sunday, Jan. 24 
“How Do We Matter” 

Hendrix Hall 
 

Sunday, Jan. 31 
“The Lungs of the 

World” 
Rev. Linda Simmons 

Hendrix Hall 
 

Families Welcome! 
Religious Education 
for Children Every 

Sunday 
 
 



PRESIDENT’S REPORT  
Creating Community Inside and Outside Our 
UU Congregation  
by Susan Richards, Board of Trustees President 

 

    With January comes the official “hunkering in” 
time for all of us islanders.  Ferries and planes are 
routinely cancelled, days are short (but are getting 
longer!) and we tend to become homebodies 
whether we mean to be or not.    

   But this is actually an ideal time for reaching out 
to island friends… both old and new.  So why not 
take advantage of some social, educational, and 
democratic opportunities this coming month to stay 
in touch with your community… UU and beyond!   

    Dates to Remember for Community Building in 
January:   

Community Spaghetti Dinner on Friday, January 

15th from 5:30-7:00pm in the Activities Room:  host-
ed by the Religious Exploration team.   Come with a 
favorite sauce and bring a friend or two!   Families 
of all ages and sizes are welcome!  New Years trivia 
will be featured!   

Spanish Classes on Fridays, January 8th and 22nd, 

5:00-6:30pm - at the Parsonage.  The class is begin-
ning anew as a conversational group and taking 
on new members. Contact the office to sign up.   
New UU Book Group January Start Up - Book and 
Date to be determined.  First meeting will be taking 
place at Jamie Dickinson’s home sometime in Jan-
uary (this was an auction item that Jamie donated 
at the June auction event!) Please see or email Su-
san at susanoncobble@gmail.com if you’re interest-
ed.   
Annual Congregational Meeting - in Hendrix Hall on 
Sunday, January 24th, directly after service.  This is 
when the true democratic nature of our UUism is 
most evident as we discuss and vote on our 2016 
budget as well as new Board members.  It’s a fun 
(really!)  and productive (definitely!) way to learn a 
little bit more about how our congregation func-
tions.  Please come to hear what your fellow UU’ers 
have to say as well as have your voice be heard 
and most importantly,  to vote!   

 

Religious Exploration 
By Jen Deehan, RE Committee 
 

     During RE this winter we will continue to focus on 
Acts of Kindness. We are asking for all families to 
participate in our change jar. We thought it would 
be wonderful for the children to do chores at 
home to earn change. Each Sunday the children 
can bring the change for the jar. We will start track-
ing the amount of change we have collected. The 
earnings will go to buy things for families and chil-
dren in need on our island. There are some families 
that are in need of socks, warm blankets, etc. It is 
our hope to purchase these items for them. Please 
help us with our mission. Thank you!  

Meeting House Craft and Gift Sale 
     
     The first annual Meeting House Craft and Gift Sale 
was a huge success! This year, we promised $500 for 
the operating budget. We wound up topping $2,000 
(net) with several hundred more collected at the 
after Stroll “Stoop Sale” on December 18th and 19th!! 
This first year, we focused on jewelry, handmade 
crafts, gift baskets, a white elephant table, and up-
cycled handmade clothing, accessories and home 
décor. It was a lot of fun and I hope more of you will 
join in next year. If you might be interested in head-
ing up a bake table at next year’s sale, let me know. 
Every fundraiser makes a HUGE difference for the 
operating budget.  
    Thanks also to all who contributed to the sale by 
donating items, helping with basket assembly and 
participating in craft workshops. Thanks to those who 
helped with decoration and set-up, selling the day 
of the sale and clean-up. A special thanks to the 
wonderful crafters. The handmade items were spec-
tacular!! I will start holding crafting times after the 
first of the year so we have a good start long before 
next year’s Stroll. Keep an eye out for times. 

    Questions or comments: Lora Stewart, Email: Lo-

ra@PLPDD.com, (cell) 978-729-4026. 

FEBRUARY SEASONAL SUPPER 

    I am looking for Hosts/Hostesses for a Sea-
sonal Supper on Friday, February 12th 
(Lincoln’s Birthday). The number of folks that 
can be accommodated will depend on the 
number of hosts that sign up andhow many 
each can take. Please let me know if you can 
host. Look for updates as we get closer and 
thanks for considering.  
    Contact Lora Stewart at lora@plpdd.com or 
978-729-4026.  

UU Meeting House Tree 

By Joanne Polster 
    For the first time, the UU Meeting House was repre-
sented by its own tree titled “I Heard the Bell….” at 
The Festival of Trees held at the Whaling Museum 
during December. Commemorating the 200th Anni-
versary of the Great Portuguese Bell, our tree was 
topped by Lora Stewart’s beautiful model of the bell 
tower and 20 small bells interspersed among its 
branches. A stand, sporting a small model of the 
tower made by John Arakawa, held bookmarks tell-
ing the history of the bell. The project could not have 
succeeded as successfully as it did without the com-
mitment, creativity, and generosity of Lora and Paul 
Stewart, Joe Olsen, Nancy Mack, Libby Oldham, 
Mary Beth Splaine, and Jack Weinhold.  
    Now about next year...any ideas? 

mailto:susanoncobble@gmail.com
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 Recommended 2016 Annual Operating Budget – Paul Stewart, Treasurer  

As of December 15, 2015, the status and projection of 2016 pledges is: 

Based on the congregation’s generous pledges and other anticipated incomes, the Finance 
Committee and the Board of Trustees recommend the following balanced annual operating 
budget to the Annual Meeting. The summary of that budget is as shown here. The details that 
go into this budget will be discussed at the Annual Meeting. The “BoardAM2 2015” column is the budget rec-
ommended by the Board and voted by the 2015 Annual Meeting. “Proposed 2016” is recommended by the 
Finance Committee and the Board to the 2016 Annual Meeting.   

This budget is mainly “business as usual”, there are no big changes proposed. However, this balance budget 
covers necessary increases (for example: fire alarm monitoring, liability insurance, and maintenance in Build-
ings & Grounds), and supports modest raises.  
 
In addition to the Annual Operating 
Budget, we have certain Funds which 
may be expended for their designated 
purpose. → 
 
Finally, we are extremely fortunate to 
have the South Church Preservation 
Fund which solicits financing for and 
then manages major projects to pre-
serve our historic Meeting House. This 
year the SCPF managed reroofing the 
entire Meeting House with wind– and fire
-resistant cedar shingles. Special thanks 
to Craig Spery and David Barham for 
their efforts on this project! 



3ÅÃÏÎÄ #ÏÎÇÒÅÇÁÔÉÏÎÁÌ 3ÏÃÉÅÔÙ 
5ÎÉÔÁÒÉÁÎ 5ÎÉÖÅÒÓÁÌÉÓÔ 
ΧΧ /ÒÁÎÇÅ 3ÔÒÅÅÔ -  0Ȣ /Ȣ "ÏØ ΧΦΨΩ 

.ÁÎÔÕÃËÅÔȟ -! ΦΨΫΫΪ 
ɉΫΦήɊ ΨΨή-ΫΪάά ɉ/ǣÃÅɊ 

×××ȢÕÎÉÔÁÒÉÁÎÃÈÕÒÃÈÎÁÎÔÕÃËÅÔȢÏÒÇ 
ÏǣÃÅΆÕÎÉÔÁÒÉÁÎÃÈÕÒÃÈÎÁÎÔÕÃËÅÔȢÏÒÇ 

/Î &ÁÃÅÂÏÏËȡ ×××ȢÆÁÃÅÂÏÏËȢÃÏÍȾ.ÁÎÔÕÃËÅÔ-5ÎÉÔÁÒÉÁÎ-5ÎÉÖÅÒÓÁÌÉÓÔÓ-έΫήΨΪήΦΧάΧίȾ 
 

#ÈÕÒÃÈ 3ÔÁǟ 
2ÅÖȢ ,ÉÎÄÁ 3ÉÍÍÏÎÓȟ Minister ~ %Ä×ÁÒÄ "Ȣ !ÎÄÅÒÓÏÎȟ Minister Emeritus 

$ÉÁÎÅ 4Ȣ ,ÅÈÍÁÎȟ Music Director ͻ ,ÕÃÒÅÔÉÁ 6ÏÉÇÔȟ Office Manager ͻ *ÅÎ $ÕÎÂÁÒȟ Lead RE Teacher 
%Ä 3ÕÌÌÉÖÁÎȟ Sexton ~ #ÈÕÃË 'ÉÅÇȟ Bookkeeper 

 
"ÏÁÒÄ ÏÆ 4ÒÕÓÔÅÅÓ 

3ÕÓÁÎ 2ÉÃÈÁÒÄÓ ɉPresident), *ÁÎ %ÌÌÓ×ÏÒÔÈ ɉVice President), 0ÁÕÌ 3ÔÅ×ÁÒÔ ɉTreasurer), 3ÔÅÖÅ %ÓÔÁÂÒÏÏËÓ ɉClerk) 
#ÙÎÔÈÉÁ #ÓÁÂÁÙȟ *ÏÁÎÎÁ 'ÒÅÅÎǢÅÌÄȟ *ÏÙ -ÁÒÇÏÌÉÓȟ *ÉÍ 3ÕÌÚÅÒȟ ,ÏÒÁ 3ÔÅ×ÁÒÔ 

 
#ÈÕÒÃÈ /ǣÃÅ (ÏÕÒÓȡ  Monday - Friday, 9 a.m. - noon 

-ÉÎÉÓÔÅÒȭÓ /ǣÃÅ (ÏÕÒÓȡ Tuesday, 10 a.m.– noon and by appointment 

3ÅÒÍÏÎÓ ÆÏÒ *ÁÎÕÁÒÙ 
*ÁÎÕÁÒÙ Ωȡ Ȱ!ÎÃÅÓÔÏÒÓȟ .Å× 9ÅÁÒÓ ÁÎÄ 0ÒÏÍÉÓÅÓȱ - 2ÅÖȢ ,ÉÎÄÁ 3ÉÍÍÏÎÓ 
4ÈÅ .Å× 9ÅÁÒ ÉÓ ÕÐÏÎ ÕÓ ÁÎÄ ×Å ÍÁËÅ ÎÅ× ÐÒÏÍÉÓÅÓ ÔÏ ÏÕÒÓÅÌÖÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÏÔÈÅÒÓȢ 4ÈÉÓ ÓÅÒÍÏÎ ×ÉÌÌ ÅØȤ
ÐÌÏÒÅ ÓÏÍÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÐÒÏÍÉÓÅÓ ÍÁÄÅ ÂÙ ÏÕÒ 5ÎÉÖÅÒÓÁÌÉÓÔ ÁÎÃÅÓÔÏÒÓ ÁÎÄ ÈÏ× ÔÈÏÓÅ ÐÒÏÍÉÓÅÓ ÁÒÅ ÓÔÉÌÌ 
ÖÉÔÁÌ ÔÏÄÁÙȢ  

*ÁÎÕÁÒÙ ΧΦȡ Ȱ,ÉÂÅÒÔéȟ ÉÇÁÌÉÔéȟ &ÒÁÔÅÒÎÉÔéȱ - 2ÅÖȢ ,ÉÎÄÁ 3ÉÍÍÏÎÓ 
!ÒÅ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÕÎÉÖÅÒÓÁÌ ÖÁÌÕÅÓȩ !ÒÅ ×Å ÁÌÌ ÉÎÈÅÒÅÎÔÌÙ ×ÏÒÔÈÙ ÏÆ ÔÈÅÍȩ 4ÈÉÓ ÓÅÒÍÏÎ ×ÉÌÌ ÅØÐÌÏÒÅ ×ÈÁÔ 
ÕÎÉÖÅÒÓÁÌ ÖÁÌÕÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÄÉÇÎÉÔÙ ÍÅÁÎ ÉÎ Á ×ÏÒÌÄ ÉÎ ×ÈÉÃÈ ÓÏ ÍÁÎÙ ÁÒÅ ÔÒÅÁÔÅÄ ÁÓ ÉÆ ÔÈÅÙ ÁÒÅ ÃÏÎÄÉÔÉÏÎȤ
ÁÌȢ  
*ÁÎÕÁÒÙ ΧέȡȰ7ÈÁÔ ÉÓ 7ÒÏÎÇ 7ÉÔÈ /ÒÇÁÎÉÚÅÄ 2ÅÌÉÇÉÏÎȩȱ  - 'ÕÅÓÔ 3ÐÅÁËÅÒ "ÉÌÌ 3ÔÅÅÌȤ
ÍÁÎȟ ,ÁÙ ,ÅÄ 3ÅÒÖÉÃÅ 
*ÁÎÕÁÒÙ ΨΪȡ Ȱ(Ï× $Ï 7Å -ÁÔÔÅÒȱ  
4ÈÉÓ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ×Å ×ÉÌÌ ÌÏÏË ÁÔ ×ÈÁÔ ÄÉǟÅÒÅÎÃÅ ÂÅÉÎÇ 5ÎÉÔÁÒÉÁÎ 5ÎÉÖÅÒÓÁÌÉÓÔ ÍÁËÅÓ ÉÎ ÏÕÒ ÌÉÖÅÓ ÁÎÄ 
ÈÏ× ÂÅÉÎÇ ÐÁÒÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÉÓ -ÅÅÔÉÎÇ (ÏÕÓÅ 3ÏÃÉÅÔÙ ÏÎ .ÁÎÔÕÃËÅÔ ÉÍÐÁÃÔÓ ÏÕÒ ÌÉÖÅÓȢ !Ó ÔÈÉÓ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ 
ÌÅÁÄÓ ÉÎÔÏ ÔÈÅ !ÎÎÕÁÌ -ÅÅÔÉÎÇȟ ×Å ×ÉÌÌ ÁÓË ÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒȡ 7ÈÁÔ ÄÏ ×Å ÄÏ ÔÈÁÔ ÍÁÔÔÅÒÓ ÁÎÄ ÈÏ× ÃÁÎ ×Å 
ËÅÅÐ ÄÏÉÎÇ ÍÏÒÅ ÏÆ ÉÔȩ 
*ÁÎÕÁÒÙ ΩΧȡ Ȱ4ÈÅ ,ÕÎÇÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 7ÏÒÌÄȱ - 2ÅÖȢ ,ÉÎÄÁ 3ÉÍÍÏÎÓ 
4ÈÅ ÒÁÉÎÆÏÒÅÓÔÓ ÁÒÅ ÓÁÉÄ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÔÈÅ ÌÕÎÇÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ×ÏÒÌÄȢ (ÉËÉÎÇ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÒÁÉÎÆÏÒÅÓÔÓ ÎÏÔ ÌÏÎÇ ÁÇÏȟ ÔÈÅ ÉÍȤ
ÍÅÎÓÉÔÙ ÁÎÄ ÆÒÁÇÉÌÉÔÙ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ÅÃÏÓÙÓÔÅÍ ÓÔÒÕÃË ÈÏÍÅ ÌÅÁÄÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÃÅ ÏÆ ÑÕÅÓÔÉÏÎÓ ÌÉËÅȡ 
7ÈÁÔ ÃÁÎ ÂÅ ÄÏÎÅ ÔÏ ÓÁÖÅ ÔÈÅ ÐÌÁÎÅÔȩ (Ï× ÉÓ ÔÈÅ ×ÏÒÌÄ ÂÅÇÉÎÎÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÒÅÓÐÏÎÄȩ (Ï× ÁÒÅ ×Å ÒÅȤ
ÓÐÏÎÄÉÎÇ ÁÓ Á ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙȩ 7ÈÁÔ ÉÓ ÅÎÏÕÇÈȩ 

²ŜΣ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǝƻƴǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¦ƴƛǘŀǊƛŀƴ ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎŀƭƛǎǘ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴΣ ŎƻǾŜƴŀƴǘ ǘƻ ŀŶǊƳ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻƳƻǘŜΥ 
Ϥ ¢ƘŜ ƛƴƘŜǊŜƴǘ ǿƻǊǘƘ ŀƴŘ ŘƛƎƴƛǘȅ ƻŦ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǇŜǊǎƻƴΦ 
Ϥ WǳǎǝŎŜΣ Ŝǉǳƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳǇŀǎǎƛƻƴ ƛƴ ƘǳƳŀƴ ǊŜƭŀǝƻƴǎΦ 
Ϥ !ŎŎŜǇǘŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ ƻƴŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ ǎǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭ ƎǊƻǿǘƘ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǝƻƴǎΦ 
Ϥ ! ŦǊŜŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƭŜ ǎŜŀǊŎƘ ŦƻǊ ǘǊǳǘƘ ŀƴŘ ƳŜŀƴƛƴƎΦ  
Ϥ ¢ƘŜ ǊƛƎƘǘ ƻŦ ŎƻƴǎŎƛŜƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǳǎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŘŜƳƻŎǊŀǝŎ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǝƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ǎƻŎƛŜǘȅ ŀǘ ƭŀǊƎŜΦ  
Ϥ ¢ƘŜ Ǝƻŀƭ ƻŦ ǿƻǊƭŘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǿƛǘƘ ǇŜŀŎŜΣ ƭƛōŜǊǘȅΣ ŀƴŘ ƧǳǎǝŎŜ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭΦ  
Ϥ wŜǎǇŜŎǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴǘ ǿŜō ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ŜȄƛǎǘŜƴŎŜ ƻŦ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŀ ǇŀǊǘΦ  


